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PART B – BIDDING PROCEDURES

Revise: B3.1 to read:

Add: B3.4

Add: B3.5

Add: B3.5.1

Add: B3.5.2

Add: B3.5.3

Add: B3.6

Add: B3.7

Further to C3.1, the Contract Administrator or an authorized representative will be 
available at the Site at 9:00 am on September 4, 2020 to provide Bidders access to the 
Site.

Depending on the number of Bidders anticipated to take part in the Site investigation 
and the COVID-19 requirements at the time of the Site investigation, a second Site 
investigation date may be proposed.

Further to D19, the City acknowledges that COVID-19 may impact how the Site 
investigation is conducted and a number of protocols have been implemented for the 
safety of all participants.

A limit of one (1) representative per company will be permitted at the Site investigation to 
facilitate social distancing protocols.

The Site investigation shall be carried out in accordance with the applicable Federal, 
Provincial, and local government regulations for COVID-19 current at the time of the Site 
investigation.  Bidders should be aware that the Contract Administrator will conduct a 
screening assessment questionnaire based on these regulations (e.g. exhibiting 
symptoms, recent travel, etc.) at the commencement of the Site investigations.  Any 
attendants for the Site investigation who do not pass all associated screening questions 
will not be permitted to attend the Site investigation.

Not withstanding B3.5.2, each attendee will be required to wear a face mask at all times 
during the Site investigation, exercise good hygiene practices, and maintain social 
distancing of a minimum of two (2) meters.

Notwithstanding B3.1, the City may cancel or reschedule the Site investigations due to 
health and safety concerns stemming from COVID-19 or to adhere to current COVID-19 
regulations.

In the event that the Site investigation is unable to be held due to COVID-19, the City will 
consider providing a virtual tour of the facility.  This may include photographs and/or 
videos.  Bidders will be provided the opportunity to request specific photographs and 
videos, subject to the City's approval.
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